
Commission Minutes June 12, 2023 

The Board of Washington County Commission met in regular session on Monday, 
June 12, 2023, in the commission room at the Washington County Courthouse. 
Members present were Scott Zabokrtsky, 1st District Commissioner, David Willbrant, 
2nd District Commissioner, and Raleigh Ordoyne, 3rd District Commissioner, Diana L 
Svanda, County Clerk to recorded minutes, and Cynthia Scheer, WCN 

David called the meeting to order at 8:21 AM followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Consent Agenda: 
Change order 2022 83-90 
Sign Operator Position 
Amended 2023 Pay Scale 
Elder abuse Awareness Proclamation 
Payroll change notice 
Scott Zabokrtsky made the motion to approve the consent agenda, Raleigh Ordoyne 
seconded the motion, all in favor motion carried. 

Theresa Herrs, Communications Director and Justin Cordry, County Sheriff reported 
that they had a dispatcher that quiet, Theresa discussed pay for dispatchers and what 
other counties are paying. Theresa let the commissioners know that June 23, will be 
her last day, she will retire July 1, 2023. Raleigh made the motion to go into executive 
session under non-elected personnel for fifteen minutes to discuss employee 
performance to include Theresa and Justin, after returning to regular session, Raleigh 
made the motion to go back into executive session for ten minutes to discuss 
employee performance. After returning to regular session no action was taken. 

Jimmy Workman, R&B Supervisor and Eric Helms, Assist submitted contract from 
Norfolk Contracting, Inc for the low water crossing. Jimmy gave a list of sellable items 
to the commissioners, also bids for a fuel tank no action was taken. There was a 
break down of a mower, parts have been ordered. Jimmy asked about getting the 3rd 
of July off, commissioners said that we get the 4th and that is all this year. 

Randy Hubbard, Emergency Management director gave an update on the Oil spill, 
and the Haddam fire. Randy is working on new ID’s for everyone. Commissioners 
asked about the ARPA funds and what was left they would like for it to be used to fund 
the County Wide Ambulance service. 

Scott Zabokrtsky made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 10:10 AM, Raleigh 
Ordoyne seconded the motion, all in favor, motion carried. 

           The next regular meeting will be Tuesday June 20, 2023. 

	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	  
	                                                                                 ________________________________________ 
	 	 	 	 	 	          Scott Zabokrtsky, 1st District 



	 	 	 	 	 	 	  
                                                                                       _____________________________________ 
	 	                                                              David Willbrant, 2nd District 

Attest: 

___________________________________           _____________________________________ 
Diana L Svanda, County Clerk                                    Raleigh Ordoyne, 3rd District 

                                                                                                  

	 	 	 	 	 	 	


